London Britain Township Board of Supervisors Meeting

October 9, 2017 approved 11/13/17 BOS mtg

Board of Supervisors Meeting

Aileen Parrish, Chairman of the Board of Supervisors opened the Board of Supervisors meeting at 7:05 PM. In attendance were Vice Chairman Glenn Frederick, Supervisor Chris Whetham, Roadmaster Joe Ferguson, Zoning Officer David Gargula, Secretary Carolyn Matalon and Park and Rec Bd member Bill Maslanka, Planning Commission members Les and Stephanie Town and resident Amy Law.

Road Report

Joe Ferguson read the September 2017 Road Report (report attached)

<u>2017 Salt Bid</u>- Glenn Frederick made a motion to advertise the 2017 Salt Bid. Bids will be opened at a bid opening the hearing on 10/23/17. Chris Whetham seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

896 Corridor road project- Aileen Parrish noted that a PennDot rep stated that because of design changes they are working on the project is pushed back a few years.

Park Report

Joe Ferguson read the September 2017 Park Report (report attached)

With no further business Joe Ferguson left the meeting at 7:30pm.

MDGS

<u>LBT LT trees</u>- London Britain Township Land trust will be purchasing and planting trees at the edge of the MDGS meadow.

MDGS mischief- Aileen Parrish noted that a resident of Flint Hill Crossing suggested the strip of the meadow along the stretch of the road by the parking lot be mowed.

Roadmaster Joe Ferguson noted that because of a berm that is located in that area any mowing would have to be beyond the berm and probably not help with increasing visibility at the parking lot.

Zoning Report

Dave Gargula noted there was 4 Building permits issued for September 2017:

BP 17-44	Supplee	138 S Bank	bathroom renovation
BP17-49	Caligiuri	166 Mercer Mill	House
BP17-50	Novacich	122 Chesterville	paving
BP#17-51	Ruck	113 Stoney Ridge	Kitchen renovation

Other Zoning Matters

Special Event for an event on 10/28 is not complete as the Zoning Officer has not received a response from the applicant.

New Business

ASA proposal 60 Good Hope Rd.- The Board of Supervisors acknowledged receipt of an Agricultural Security Area proposal for 60 Good Hope which consists of 18.9 acres.

Old Business

Subdivision and Land Development

There being no further business Pat Walsh and Dave Gargula left the meeting at 7:30pm.

Minutes

<u>9/11/17-</u> Glenn Frederick made a motion to adopt the minutes of 9/11/17 as read. Aileen Parrish seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

9/21/17- Glenn Frederick made a motion to adopt the minutes of 9/21/17 as amended. Chris Whetham seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

<u>9/25/17</u>- Glenn Frederick made a motion to adopt the minutes of 9/25/17 as read. Chris Whetham seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

Business From the Floor

Adjournment

Supervisor Glenn Frederick made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:49 PM. Supervisor Whetham seconded and the motion carried unanimously.